
SUBMISSION BY THE G77+CHINA ON APPROACH AND POSSIBLE ELEMENTS FOR THE FIFTH REVIEW 

OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE FRAMEWORK FOR CAPACITY-BUILDING IN COUNTRIES WITH 

ECONOMIES IN TRANSITION 

 

• Acknowledging that the scope of the needs identified in the framework for capacity building 

in countries with economies in transition established under decision 3/CP.7 continue to be 

the basis for, and guide the implementation of, capacity-building activities in countries with 

economies in transition; 

 

• Emphasising that the submissions made by Regional Grouping and Parties shall will be used 

by the co-facilitators as input into drafting of the elements and that these elements will be 

subjected to further discussion during the informal consultations; and 

 

• That the co-facilitators should consider the Decision 17/CP.23 as a basis for the fifth review 

of the implementation of the framework for capacity-building in countries with economies in 

transition (to follow the same format when drafting the elements and possible outcome at 

COP26). 

 

• This Review takes place under the framework of the Convention and the Kyoto Protocol, and 

not in the context of the Paris Agreement where economies in transition are not signalled as 

a differentiated group of countries.  

 

• As such, this review should keep to its mandate and frameworks not be extended to the 

Paris Agreement.  

 

• Furthermore, any changes to eligibility in the Green Climate Fund (GCF) requires 

adjustments to the Governing Instrument of the GCF that is not up to negotiation.  


